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Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone 756-2110

Draw - April 27, 2024
at the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

2024 Honda SXS520 Side by Side

	 2nd prize - $1000.00

	   3rd prize - $500.00

	   4th prize - $500.00

	   5th prize - $500.00

	   6th prize - $500.00

Support the museum and our projects!

Promoting Local Business & People in 

Our Surrounding Communities.

Wishing you a Happy New Year

register throughout the month of January. Last year we were close to capacity in 
registrations for Precanskate and Canskate, so this year we made some changes. 
We are offering two Precanskate sessions this year – one from 6:00 to 6:30 pm and 
the second from 6:30 to 7:00 pm. Both Precanskate sessions are on Wednesdays. 
We are also offering two Canskate sessions this year – one from 6:00 to 7:00 pm on 
Wednesdays and the other from 5:15 to 6:00 pm on Fridays. Skaters have the option 
of doing one or both Canskate sessions. We will prorate your registration so that you 
are only paying from the time you register to the end of the season.
Reach out to us on Facebook or email pdfscinfo@gmail.com for more 

information. We look forward to seeing you at the arena!

March 1, 2023

Re: Petitcodiac and District Ice Show

We are once again starting to prepare for our annual ice show. This year the date for the 
ice show will be April 1st, 2023.

In the past, we have ask business support in purchasing ads for our programs. This has 
played a huge part in making our ice show a major fundraiser. We do this show as a 
celebration for our skaters to celebrate all their hard work and dedication they have put 
in this season. We are asking if you would be willing to purchase ad space this year.

Thank you for your consideration.

The Board of Petitcodiac & District Figure Skating Club

¼ Page Ad Cost $50.00

½ Page Ad  Cost $75.00

Full Page Ad cost $100.00

We request a digital copy of your ad that can be email to pdfscinfo@gmail.com

Skaters have been taking tests 
and entering competitions and 
will soon be working on our annual 
ice show. Two of our Jumpstart 
skaters have recently moved up 
to the Star level. Jumpstart is 
the bridge between Canskate and 
figure skating. Skaters start on 
the Skate Canada figure skating 
program when they reach the Star 
level. Congratulations to Jaxson 
and Nathan for this achievement.
	 If you or your child wants 
to learn to skate, you can still 

It’s hard to 
believe that 
we have 
reached the 
half way point 
of our season. 
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MONTHLY BULLETIN
• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.
• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 

happening at the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up within each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local service clubs in their 
endeavor to support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of local people as they go about 
their day to day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design-------------- JoAnn Ball
Sales/Ad Design ------- Angela Nicholson

Published  
Monthly

Next Issue
February1, 2023

Editorial & 
advertising  
deadline:

January 19, 2023

SUPPORT
your 

Local Businesses 
& 

Rural Communities

-  Shop Local  -

Check out our 
Business Directory

on page 13

Become a Published Photographer!
Send us photos for our front banner: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com 

From the Editor

Phone:506-372-9599
97 Sanitorium Rd., River Glade, NB  

 Greetings for a prosperous 
and peaceful New Year.

Best wishes for 2024

	 As we welcome the New Year, we at the Local News & Views, wish to 
express our gratitude, to our advertisers, readers, and contributors for your 
continued support and loyalty. We hope that the New Year brings you joy, 
prosperity, and peace.
	 Starting the 1st of January, the Hall of Fame will be closed Saturdays, 
Sundays, and Mondays until the 1st of June. We are still open through the 
winter Tuesday to Friday 9:30am-4:30pm, or by appointment if you would like 
to come and see the museum or try our racing simulators.
	 Tickets for our 2024 Side-by-Side draw are now on sale. You may get 
them in person at the office (5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac), over the phone  
(506-756-3688), by email (maritimemotorsports@gmail.com), or from a 
member.
	 Good luck to all the athletes participating in the Petitcodiac Salisbury 
Minor Hockey Club Recreational U11/U13 Tournament January 18 to 21, 2024.
	 Petty International Raceway will be holding their 2nd annual Thrill 
in the Chill event, December 30th at 1pm. This event will feature a 75 lap 
Enduro, barrel race, backup race, demolition derby. There is also the possiblity 
of a Powder Puff race if enough ladies enter. There will be Mario Bus Kids 
rides, and even the opportunity to go see the cars in the pits (for those over 8 
years old). I hope all this talk about racing is getting everyone excited for the 
Daytona 500, hard to believe it's less than 2 months away!

Wishing all a wonderful time on your winter trips.

From your editor,
Winona McLean

Jordan LifeCare Centre
747 Sanitorium Rd, The Glades, NB

Looking to fill the following positions immediately:

Casual RNs - Must possess a RN diploma/degree, be 
registration with the Nurses  Association of New Brunswick

Part Time PSW - Must have a PSW certificate from an 
approved college, previous long-term care experience an asset 
but not a requirement

Please submit your application / resume to
kelly.prosser@rogers.com

Director of Nursing 506-756-2570
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S.P.O.T.
5 Mill Road, Petitcodiac, N.B.

506-756-8545

The Executive, Board of Directors, Staff and Volunteers would like to extend a 
heartfelt THANK - YOU to everyone that continues to support S.P.O.T.

We continue to be amazed at how generous and supportive individuals, businesses, church groups, 
schools and so many more are. We are so lucky and truly thankful for all the 

donations throughout the year whether they be big or small we are so appreciative. 

Our motto is to 
										          Support 
										          People 
										          Of 
										          Today 

and we strive to adhere to that everyday. 

We live in a such a great community it helps us reach that goal.

We wish everyone a healthy and happy 2024.

Thank you

Charlie's General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Store Hours:
Monday - Saturday: 6am-10pm,

Sunday: 8am-10pm
Phone: 506-534-2417

Beside Charlie’s General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Meat, Works, BBQ Chicken, Donair, 
Hawaiian, Pepperoni, Veggie, Cheese

Drive - Thru Hours:
Tuesday - Friday: 5:30am - 7pm
Saturday & Sunday: 7am - 7pm

(506) 534-2226

Call ahead to order  

Try the BEST Pizza Around with 
an order of tasty Garlic Fingers

Havelock RCL #86
4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, N.B.  E4Z 5L1

Our Facebook page is:
Havelock NB Royal Canadian Legion Branch 86

We would like to wish everyone a safe and Happy New Year.

Saturday, Jan. 13th , Breakfast 7:30 to 10am.
Adults $15 Kids $5   Darrell Duncan won the free breakfast. 
We would like to thank all of those who have been able to attend our 
breakfasts.

2nd Monday of each month 
Executive meeting at 7pm.  
General meeting at 8pm.

Wednesday mornings - The kids play group from the Kings County Family Resource 
center.

Membership - The 2024 memberships are now available. If you would like to 
renew your membership or become a new member, now is the time and by 
doing so the legion can continue to provide support to Veterans and their 
families. Remember the fallen and support our communities.  If you would 
like to renew or join, please renew online at legion.ca/member, by mailing 
payment to the Havelock Legion or call Mary at 534-2410

If you would like to rent the legion for an event call Mary at 534-2410
There is no cost for benefits.

The Butternut Valley 
Council Meeting

The Butternut Valley Council meeting for January will take place on Thursday, 
January 11th at 7pm at 4561 Route 880, Havelock, NB.  Committee of the whole 
will take place at 6pm. All are welcome!

Did you know that we are on Facebook?
You can find us at Butternut Valley Rural Community!

Hello from the Annabelle G Women's Institute 
We meet the third Tuesday of the month at 

6:30 pm at WI Hall located at 
765 Wheaton Settlement Rd.

We Welcome all newcomers, come see what it's all 
about. For more information call our President - 

Lynn Steeves at 506-756- 2759.
We have a great Hall to use for occasions, such as 
birthday parties, showers, anniversary etc. Call Karen 

Hall-Middleton at 506-750-1844 for more details. 

Come join us for some monthly activities:
Card and Games night, every 4th Tuesday of the month at 6:30 at the hall. Cost 

$2, open to both Women and Men. Snacks provided. 
Keep your eyes open for more upcoming events.  Possible events include 
another Computer Class, Paint Night, Instant Pot /Air fry day, Yoga class.

Follow us on Facebook: Annabelle WI Wheaton Settlement/Scott Rd
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The Community of Three Rivers Calendar 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
 
  
 
  
 
 

 

1 New Year’s Day 
 

- New Year’s Day  
Levee @ Legion 

2 
 

 

3 
 
 
 

4 
 

- Legion  General 
Meeting 

5 
 

 
  - Chase the Ace @ 

Legion 
 

- Darts @ Legion 

6 
 

7 
 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

 
 
 

8   
 
 

-Air Cadets 
 

-Pickleball @ Baptist 
 

-Foot Care @ Legion 
 

- Crib @ Legion 
 

9 
 

 
-Women’s Institute 

 
 

- Youth BLAST 
 
 
 

10 
 
 
 

11 
 
 
 
 

12 
 

  - Chase the Ace @ 
Legion 

 
- Darts @ Legion 

 
- Driver Testing @ 

Legion 

13 
 
- 

14 
 
  -Church Services 

 
-Sunday School 

JAM 
 

15  
 

 
-Air Cadets 

 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

 
- Crib @ Legion 

16 
 
 
 

- Youth BLAST 
 

-ATV Club 

17 
 

-Legion Noon Meal 
 
 

- KD Lunch @ Baptist 
 

18 
 
 

- Discovery Kids 

 
-Petitcodiac Sportsman 

Club 

19 
 
  - Chase the Ace @  

Legion 
 

- Motor Vehicle 
Testing  

 
- Darts @ Legion 

 

20 
 
-  
 

21 
 
 -Church Services 

 
-Sunday School 

JAM 
 

- Money Crib @ 
Legion 

 

22 
 

-Air Cadets 
 

-Pickleball @ Baptist 
 

- Crib @ Legion 

23  
 

 
- Youth BLAST 

 
 

24 
 
 
 

-Legion Noon Meal 
 
 

- KD Lunch @ Baptist 
 
 
 

25 
 
 

- Discovery Kids 
 
 
 

26 
 
  - Chase the Ace @  

Legion 
 

- Darts @ Legion 

27    
 
 

- Legion Breakfast 

28 
 
 

-Church Services 
 
 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

29  
-Air Cadets 

 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

 
- Crib @ Legion 

 
- Codiac Classics 

30  
 

 
 

- Youth BLAST 
 

  

31 
 

 
-Legion Noon Meal 

 
 

- KD Lunch @ Baptist 

 
 
  War Museum   

Tours by Appointment.  
Please call 756.7461 or  
Cathy at 756-2068 for  

more info. Chairlift  
facility available. 

Maritime Motorsports  
Hall of Fame  

Open Monday- Friday,  
10am - 4:30pm 

Open:
Tuesday - Friday
9:30am - 4:30pm

A.K.A. Dance Studio
Contact Alanna for more info on 2023/24 
classes : 233-3052. Visit us on facebook 
at: A.K.A Dance Studio. 85 Renfrew.

Air Cadets
639 F.P.MacLaren Air Cadets, Mon. at 6 
pm @ Legion. Ages 12 to 18 are welcome 
to join. For info contact  C/O David 
budd - 506.872.1397.

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist
	 - Morning Worship 10:30am 
-Petitcodiac Mennonite
	 -Worship Service 11:00 am 
-St. Andrew’s Anglican
	 -Weekly Sunday worships 
services at 9:00am, and youth group 
(ages 9-14) on Wednesdays from 7-8:30

Codiac Classics
-Meeting Last Monday of the month @7pm

Fitness Centre, Baptist Church
- Monday - Friday, 6am-9pm
- Sunday - 2-9 pm

Food Bank at SPOT
Dates To Be Announced. Please call 
before coming to see if we are open - 
756-8545.

Kiwanis
Call Dan Pollock 756-1084 for more 
information.

Legion
18 Kay St, Petitcodiac - 756-3383

 Mon., Jan. 1 - OUR NEW YEAR'S DAY 
LEVEE - Starting at 1 p.m. Come and 
listen to some good music with Dave 
Pike and Cheryl Hopper. 50/50. Drinks 
on special, snacks. Donation at the door 
which  will go towards our new roof.
- Mon., Jan. 8 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,  Jessica  Melanson, LPN; 
Advanced Foot care Technician; call for 
an appointment  506.381.5422.
- Mon., Jan. 8, 15, 22, 29 - Crib, 7 pm
- Thurs., Jan. 4 - Legion General 
meeting, 7 pm.
- Fridays, Jan. 5, 12, 19, 26. Chase the 
Ace. Tickets now $5 each, sold 6:30 to 
8 pm.  Draw at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 draw. 
Tickets will be available during the 

week  at the Legion bar during operating 
hours , Needs Convenience Store and 
Jean Coutu Drug Store. If your ticket is 
drawn and you are not present, you will 
be called. Come meet your friends and 
enjoy live music. 
- Fri., Jan. 5, 12, 19, 26 - Darts Fun 
Night - 7 - 10 pm. $2 per night
- Sun., Jan.  21 - MONEY CRIB - 
REGISTRATION AT NOON. Games at 1 pm  
Registration $10. All money goes back 
into prizes. Switch your partner style. 
Canteen available   50/50
- Sat., Jan. 27  - BREAKFAST    Includes 
Pancakes, sausage, bacon, scrambled 
eggs, etc.   Time 7 a.m to 10 a.m.    cost 
$10  for 12 and over, $5 - for children 
5 - 11, and 4 and under Free. We are 
partnering with the PRS Dragon Boat 
Group 
- Legion Noon Meals. Now $15.00.
	 - Jan. 17 - Roast Beef
	 - Jan. 24 - Meatloaf
	 - Jan. 31 - Cod Fish
FACEBOOK: Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch # 41."like" it.
- Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the hall 
for a wedding reception, birthday or 

any other function, call Legion. 
- Attention: If any Legion member knows 
of another member ill or in hospital, 
please call us at 756.3383
We have  2 shower chairs at the Legion 
that you can BORROW if needed. Please 
contact Charlene at 756.0308 to  make 
arrangements.

Library
The library will be temporarily closed 
until further notice. Thank you for 
your understanding. The municipality is 
working hard to find solutions for a new 
location to serve you better. Once we 
have further updates, an announcement 
will be made, and a reopening 
date will be determined. Questions 
regarding infrastructure decisions can 
be directed to council. Please check 
our Facebook site for any and all 
updates — https://www.facebook.com/
PetitcodiacPublicLibrary

Pantry Food Hub
Now open later

from 10:00am – 7:30pm on Thursdays

-Chace the Ace @ 
Legion

-Motor Vehicle 
Testing

-Darts @ Legion
- Anagance Seniors 

Group Meeting 
12pm
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Local News & Views
Subscription Form $36.75 plus HST = $42.25

Your Name:
Telephone:

Where paper to be sent:
Name:
Address:
City:
Postal Code:

Great Gift idea. Ph:756-2110

Petitcodiac Baptist Church
*Contact church for January details/schedule*
- Sunday Morning Service @ 10:30 am

(Nursery available)
- Sunday School JAM - 10:30 am (K – Gr. 5)
- Pickleball - Mon @ 7 pm.
- Discovery Kids – Thurs @ 6:30 pm (K – Gr.5)
- Youth BLAST – Tues. @ 7:30 pm (Gr. 6 – 12)
- KD Lunch – Weds. @ Noon (Gr. 9 - 12)

Anagance Seniors Group 
Meeting Firday January 19th at 12pm

Petitcodiac Sportsman Club
- Meets on 3rd Thurs. of  the month at 
7:30 pm.  New members welcome. Club 
house is  located at 1030 Sanatorium 
Road. www.sportsmanclub.ca

Petty Trailblazers ATV Club
Third Tuesday of the month Regular Club 
Meeting at 7pm at Clubhouse (25 Maple St)

Women’s Institute
-Meets second Tues of the month at 1:00pm 
Call Blanche at 756-2011 for more info.

From the Desk of Your MLA
Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac

	 Show me the money!
	 Following the 1996 movie Jerry 
Maguire with Tom Cruise, ‘Show me the 
money!’ has become one of the most 
well- known movie lines of all time.
	 Show me the money! Who among 
us has not spoken these same words or 
similar words, a time or several in the 
past. 
	 I sure have, and I can tell you 
when, every time the Petitcodiac 
Community Health Centre came into 
conversation.
	 I am pleased and proud to tell 
you, following the release of the Capital 
budget, that we have been shown the 
money! $9.2 million worth!
	 This year’s budget contains 
money for the Petitcodiac Community 
Health Centre to get underway. 
	 In all, the project is forecast 
to cost around $30 million and take 24 
months to complete.
	 Thank you to everyone who has 
worked to promote the new community 
health centre. It has taken patience, 
persistence, and perseverance, but 
it will be worth it when the doors are 

open. The people of Petitcodiac will 
have access to 21st century health 
care with most of the 21st century 
remaining.
	 As this our first communication 
this year, I wish you and yours all the 
best. As we usher out 2023, we say 
farewell to those who left us this past 
year and we say welcome to those new 
lives, who were celebrated over the 
course of 2023. The joy of ‘Baby’s first 
Christmas’ is the most fun there is, until 
‘Baby’s second Christmas’.
	 We look forward to 2024 and 
hope it is a good year, with just the right 
amount of snow for winter recreation, 
with fair weather for our farmers, with 
good health for our people and with 
happiness and joy for our children.
	 We look around the troubled 
world and pray there will be comfort 
for those who suffer and for peace and 
goodwill among nations, just as we have 
been praying our entire lives.
	 As always, thank you for your 
kindness and support.
	 Hope you had a Merry Christmas 
and Happy Holidays

The Community of Three Rivers Recreation
New & Returning Programming

Men’s Pick-Up Basketball - will begin at Petitcodiac Regional School on Monday 
January 8th, 2024. The gym will be available for pick up games for those age 
16+ from 9-11 pm each week until mid May 2024

Petitcodiac Pickleball - resumes at the Petitcodiac Regional School on Thursday 
evenings January 11th, 2024 from 7:30 to 10 pm. Equipment is provided, and 
all caliber levels of play are encouraged to participate.  Any questions can be 
directed to Natalie by calling 506-756-0289.

One Step Closer - Will resume Tuesday January 9th meeting at the Petitcodiac 
Arena at 6:30 pm. The goal of this group is to move our bodies in a positive 
way with beginning a progressive walk/run program. This program is being 
offered free of charge. Any questions can be directed to Natalie by calling 
506-756-0289.

Elite Martial Arts East Coast - offers a variety of programs including Co-Ed Krav 
Maga, Women’s Self Defense and Women’s Pilates. These programs are for 
Adults and Youth age 15+. For more information, please contact Billie Johnston 
by emailing billie@emakravmaga.ca

Special Events
Moon Light Snowshoe (Weather Pending)  – Come join us at Maple Street Park on 

Saturday January 27th at 6:30 pm. Come join us for a guided tour of the Maple 
Avenue Trails. Bring your own snowshoes or borrow a pair from us at no cost! 
Please dress warmly, headlamp and whistle recommended. Stay afterward to 
warm up around the bonfire and enjoy some Hot Chocolate. No cost for the 
event but we will gladly accept donations for further trail development. Any 
questions can be directed to Natalie by calling 506-756-0289.

Save The Date: Community Of Three Rivers Winter Carnival - February 16th 
To 18th - The cooler temperatures are upon us and we are looking forward to 
hosting some outdoor activities, including snowshoeing, outdoor skating and 
sliding parties and our annual Winter Carnival. We are in the early stages of 
planning our annual Winter Carnival to be held mid February at Maple Street 
Park. If you are interested in being part of the organizing committee, hosting 
an event or lending a helping hand with any of the events please feel free to 
contact Natalie by calling 506-756-0289.  

Outdoor Skating Rink - It will soon be that time of year when cold temperatures 
will see our outdoor skating rink at Maple Street Park back in operation.  Posts 
are made regarding ice conditions and whether the rink is open or closed on 
Facebook on Petitcodiac Happenings or the Three Rivers Facebook page. Stay 
tuned!

Common Sense Health
W. Gifford-Jones, MD and Diana Gifford-Jones

Heart Disease Prevention Begins with Children and Good Parenting
	 Heart disease is called the 
“silent killer”. Why? Because the first 
symptom can be a fatal attack. Most 
people lead their lives unaware of the 
ticking time bomb within, neglecting 
lifestyle changes that could radically 
reduce the risk. The fact is, preventing 
heart disease needs to be a lifelong 
practice, starting in childhood.
	 Pediatric cardiologists and 
researchers who focus on identifying and 
mitigating risk factors for cardiovascular 
disease in children and young adults 
are proving the case. Studies show that 
obese children have higher levels of 
insulin resistance and inflammation than 
their non-obese peers, both of which 
are known risk factors for heart disease. 
Obese children also have stiffer arteries, 
which can lead to high blood pressure 
and other cardiovascular problems.
	 But heart health among children 

can begin even earlier 
in their lives, including 
before birth. Long 
before childhood obesity 
becomes a risk factor 
for heart disease, low 

birth weight, maternal smoking during 
pregnancy, and childhood exposure to 
environmental toxins are a concern.
	 In one study, children who 
were exposed to second-hand smoke 
had higher levels of atherosclerosis, or 
the buildup of plaque in the arteries 
associated with cardiovascular disease, 
than children who were not exposed.
	 The list of health problems 
caused by second-hand smoke is 
already a mile long. Adding increased 
risk of cardiovascular disease for 
children may not get the headlines this 
research finding deserves. But any adult 
neglecting to keep kids safe from smoke 
is guilty of the kind of child abuse that 
lasts a lifetime.
	 Cholesterol is another common 
consideration in cardiovascular disease. 
While cholesterol is often associated 
with older adults, it is also an important 
factor in the development of heart 
disease in children and young adults.
	 In another study, researchers 
found that children and young adults 
with elevated levels of LDL cholesterol, 

continued on pg 17
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The Community of Three Rivers

On behalf of the Community of Three Rivers, the Petitcodiac Fire 
Department, and BGC Petitcodiac I would like to thank

 the 2023 Festival of Lights 
Parade.

The impressive number of entries, with a total of 43  community 
groups and businesses, is a testament to the vibrant and engaged 
spirit of The Community of Three Rivers. The addition of 12 new 
entries for 2023 is particularly exciting, reflecting the growing 
enthusiasm for the parade.

Collaborating with business owners, fire departments, youth 
organizations, and, of course, the iconic Santa Claus made the 
experience truly special. Witnessing the community come together in 
such a fun and supportive manner was heartening and showcased 
the spirit of the season

Natalie Griffin, Festival of Lights Parade Coordinator

The Community of Three Rivers 
Festival of Lights Parade 2023
On behalf of the Community of Three Rivers, the 
Petitcodiac Fire Department, and BGC Petitcodiac I 
would like to thank those that participated in and those 
that came to watch the 2023 Festival of Lights Parade.

The impressive number of entries, with a total of 43 
community groups and businesses, is a testament to 
the vibrant and engaged spirit of The Community of 
Three Rivers. The addition of 12 new entries for 2023 is 
particularly exciting, reflecting the growing enthusiasm 
for the parade.

Collaborating with business owners, fire departments, 
youth organizations, and, of course, the iconic Santa 
Claus made the experience truly special. Witnessing the 
community come together in such a fun and supportive 
manner was heartening and showcased the spirit of the 
season!

Thank You,

Natalie Griffin, Festival of Lights Parade Coordinator

On behalf of the Community of Three Rivers, the Petitcodiac Fire 
Department, and BGC Petitcodiac I would like to thank

 the 2023 Festival of Lights 
Parade.

The impressive number of entries, with a total of 43  community 
groups and businesses, is a testament to the vibrant and engaged 
spirit of The Community of Three Rivers. The addition of 12 new 
entries for 2023 is particularly exciting, reflecting the growing 
enthusiasm for the parade.

Collaborating with business owners, fire departments, youth 
organizations, and, of course, the iconic Santa Claus made the 
experience truly special. Witnessing the community come together in 
such a fun and supportive manner was heartening and showcased 
the spirit of the season

Natalie Griffin, Festival of Lights Parade Coordinator

On behalf of the Community of Three Rivers, the Petitcodiac Fire 
Department, and BGC Petitcodiac I would like to thank

 the 2023 Festival of Lights 
Parade.

The impressive number of entries, with a total of 43  community 
groups and businesses, is a testament to the vibrant and engaged 
spirit of The Community of Three Rivers. The addition of 12 new 
entries for 2023 is particularly exciting, reflecting the growing 
enthusiasm for the parade.

Collaborating with business owners, fire departments, youth 
organizations, and, of course, the iconic Santa Claus made the 
experience truly special. Witnessing the community come together in 
such a fun and supportive manner was heartening and showcased 
the spirit of the season

Natalie Griffin, Festival of Lights Parade Coordinator
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3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB

372-4755
Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing 
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound 
• Excavating • Backhoe  
• Dozer •Top Soil •Shale  
• Snow Removal 
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septics

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 

If you have information that you would like 
posted and it falls within the guidelines, please 

email your information to:
office@threeriversnb.ca

Please allow 48 hours for us to review and post. 
Office phone number is

506-765-3140 

Also visit our website at:
http://threeriversnb.ca

The Community of Three Rivers
Facebook Page is growing!

WINTER OVERNIGHT STREET PARKING BAN
During the winter months from November 1 st through to April 1 st , The Community of 
Three Rivers, Ward 2 (Petitcodiac) has a By-Law in place that does not allow parking on 
any of our streets between the hours of midnight to 7 am due to snow clearing operations. 
This allows our works department crew to complete the task of snow removal in a safe 
and timely manner.

BY-LAW NO. 40
Parking of Vehicles

(a) In the months of November, December, January, February and March 
between the hours of 2400 and 0700 of any day no person shall park or leave 
a vehicle unattended on any street within the Village due to snow clearing 
operations. *Vehicles left on Village streets will be towed away at owner’s 

expense*

Impounding of Vehicles
(a) No person shall take possession of vehicle removed or impounded under 
this by-law, until all costs and charges for removal, care and storage of such 

vehicle have been paid.

We request that you respect this By-Law and park overnight in the parking lot on 
River Road. Parking of large vehicles is not permitted overnight on any streets or in 
any parking lots maintained by the village. Daytime street parking for large vehicles is 
only allowed for short periods of time for business purposes only. Thank you for your  
co-operation.
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25 Maple Street,
Petitcodiac NB

506-756-0414

for updates and events:
see our new website: www.pettytrailblazers.ca

or check out our facebook page: Petty Trail Blazers ATV Club #33

Meets the 3rd Tuesday of the month
7pm at the Club House

Charlie Howatt Honoured By 
Petitcodiac Kiwanis

	 On Tuesday, December 12th 
Petitcodiac Kiwanis recognized Charlie 
Howatt for his 70 years of service in the 
Kiwanis Club of Petitcodiac. Charlie is a 
charter member of Petitcodiac Kiwanis 
and has held many positions within the 
club and Kiwanis leadership over the 
years. Mike Ross, Lieutenant Governor of 
Kiwanis, joined family and friends at this 

banquet. Mike congratulated Charlie on 
his service and how there have been 
very few Kiwanis members anywhere 
reach 70 years of membership. Dan 
Pollock, master of ceremonies, brought 
greetings and congratulations from 
MLA Ross Wetmore, MP Rob Moore, 
and Mayor/Council of the Community 
of Three Rivers. Leonard Dunfield, 
Petitcodiac Kiwanis President, presented 
Charlie with his 70 year Kiwanis pin.  
Leonard also announced the Petitcodiac 
Kiwanis Charles Howatt award. This is 
presented to any member with 50 years 
of service in Kiwanis. Charlie was the 
first to attain 50 years of service and 
has since been joined by Don Smith, Stu 
Lutes and Stan Lounsbury. 
	 Congratulations to Charlie and 
thank you to his wife Pauline who has 
supported him in his Kiwanis service.

	 Happy New Year from all of us 
at The Pantry! 2023 was a great year 
for our little non-profit organization. 
We made many new connections, had 
several new volunteers join our team, 
and continued to grow and find new 
products for the store and opportunities 
that fit within our mission. We welcomed 
Kim Chambers as our kitchen manager 
and were very excited to finish our new 
licensed kitchen here at 55 Main Street. 
It may not be fancy, but it will allow 
us to produce more of our own food, 
reduce food waste and offer workshops 
and classes in the future.  
	 We were very pleased to give 
away over 6000lbs of food through 
our community table and fridge in 
2023.This is all food that was donated 
by thoughtful individuals or local 
organizations. Some items might have 
otherwise gone to waste so it’s great to 
see our community being able to enjoy 
them instead. 
	 With the help from our 
community sponsors, we offered the 
Local Vegetable Box Program throughout 
the summer. Our customers picked their 
price and paid what they could for a 
box of fresh vegetables each week. This 
helped provide easier access to local 
and nutritious food and supported local 
farmers. We are now offering a monthly 
box for the winter months. 
	 We had a blast 
all summer hosting the 
Petitcodiac Farmers 
Market. The switch 
to Thursday evenings 
was welcomed by 
many. Thanks to the 
Community of Three 
Rivers for sponsoring 
the entertainment and 
the market vendors, 
volunteers, musicians, 
and customers who 
came out each week 
to make it a success. 
	 A fun memory 

from the last year is planting a garden 
with the grade 6 classes of PRS. This 
was a great learning experience for us 
all and we had a lot of fun. The harvest 
was then given away through the 
community table. Special thanks to the 
PRS students and teachers, and Julie 
and Randall Caldwell for offering us the 
garden space. 
	 The Fall provided us with a 
plentiful harvest season, although the 
rain made it hard for many.  Thank 
you to the local farmers and gardeners 
who shared their harvest and thank 
you to Ramsay’s High Bush Blueberries 
who allowed us to go in and pick the 
remainder of their berries at the end 
of the season, to ensure none went to 
waste.
	 The holiday season was a busy 
time for us, with many choosing to 
shop local. We had a great time being 
a part of the Festival of Lights Parade 
and the “Christmas in Petitcodiac 
Shopping Party”. We are so grateful for 
the producers that allow us to showcase 
their products and every person who 
stopped by and showed support. 
	 It’s truly hard to believe it’s a 
New Year already, but we are so excited 
to see what we can accomplish in 2024. 
I want to end this by thanking our 
amazing customers and our dedicated 
team of staff and volunteers. Sandra, 
Dave, Murray, Carolyn, Marj, Chris, 
Don, Marlene, Susie, Barb, Colleen, 
Meren, Kim, Amélie, Valerie, Ashraf, 
Laura, Jesse, Mika, Kyla and the others 
who jump in to help when needed.  
Without you all The Pantry would not be 
possible. It’s beautiful to see what we 

can achieve when we all 
work together. 
	 Wishing everyone 
in the community all the 
best in the New Year and 
hope to see you soon, at 
The Pantry! 

Alison Giffin 
Store Manager 

Outdoor Salt Bird Feed

2967 Main Street, Salisbury, NB 

Open: 8:00am - 7:00pm Everyday

Locally grown 

Vegetables

Inukshuk
Dog Food

 Purina Feed
In Stock For All 

Animals

Fresh Sweet Pies

 Meat Pies
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Hall of Fame  for their support. A BIG THANK You to Celia Hayes of Beltone Hearing 
Clinic in Sussex and her team, who donated turkeys for this meal and thank you to 
those from the community that dropped by to help.
	 Merry Christmas and all the best for 2024 from your Legion and Kiwanis.
Our next Kiwanis meeting is Tuesday, January 16th, 2024. Join us for the evening 
to see if Kiwanis is for you.

	 On December 
12th the Petitcodiac 
Legion and Kiwanis 
teamed up for their 4th 
annual Christmas Dinner 
for seniors. The kitchen 
crew of your Legion led 
the way doing a lot of the 
preparation with Kiwanis 
joining in to peel, mash, 
wash, scoop, and deliver.  
By 5:30m on Saturday 
we had sent 420 dinners 
out the door with a 
50/50 split between 
delivery and pick up. 
From the numerous 
comments on Facebook 
and ones given directly 
to members, I would say 
it was a delicious and 
much appreciated meal. 
Thank you to everyone 
who donated towards 
this dinner with food 
and money. Thanks to 
Honey and Spice Bakery, 
Foodland and the 
Maritime Motorsports 

4th Annual Legion/Kiwanis 
Christmas Dinner A Success!!

  Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown - Petitcodiac

ross.wetmore@gnb.ca

1 877 632 2083

Hope you have a great New Year 
Let the celebration begin. 

Cheers to 2024. May all your 
dreams come true.. !

Please Drive Safely this Holiday Season

Do you know what this item is?

Write in and tell us, the best answer will win one free 
admission to the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Museum 

and their name printed in the paper!

The winner will be announced and answer will be revealed 
in next month’s issue.

Mystery Item
The

Guesses can be submitted to: 
maritmemotorsports@gmail.com 

(or dropped off at the museum)
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Elgin 
Women’s 
Institute

ELGIN NEWS!

Seniors Club Membership -
Not What You Think!! 

	 What is a meaning of 
volunteerism? It is a noun that means 
the principle of donating time and 
energy for the benefit of other people in 
the community as a social responsibility 
rather than for any financial reward. 
	 This is a great definition of the 
Elgin Seniors Citizens Club (ESCC). Clubs 
and organizations such as the ESCC 
would not exist without volunteers; 
they are the basis for all that we are, 
what we do, what we feel, and what we 
think as senior citizens. Did you know 
that seniors have formed clubs in many 
regions in New Brunswick? Did you know 
that there is a New Brunswick Seniors 
Federation with over 14,000 members 
(age 50 and over) across 13 zones 
who advocate for seniors throughout 
the province? Did you know that Club 
membership can and does include 
working for something that will benefit 
all seniors in our province?
	 So, if you want to get 
involved in something that will most 
certainly benefit you as a senior, here 
is your opportunity. The Mission of 
the Federation is “to enhance the 
well-being of New Brunswick Senior 
Citizens.” Check out the website to 
learn more - New Brunswick Senior 
Citizens Federation (nbscf.ca). Right 
now the Federation is working harder 
than ever as the Province faces a lot of 
challenges such as the expanding and 
aging baby boomer population, quality 

healthcare, taxes too high relative to 
seniors’ income level, etc. The Elgin 
Seniors Club does what it can at our 
community level. There is always 
room for you!!
	 I hope this piqued your 
interest and curiosity. The Elgin 
Seniors Club meets the 3rd Monday of 
each month at the Seniors Center at 
1866 Route 895 in Elgin. The meetings 
are at 2pm and after the meeting we 
gather for a meal, and socialization. 
We have an interesting lineup of 
programs and speakers planned 
for the New Year. To the point of 
volunteerism, this is your opportunity 
to come aboard. Membership (annual) 
is only $11.00. A small price for such 
rewarding work. Come to a few 
meetings if you are not sure, or you 
can contact me, June Crandall. I am 
the current president and would love 
to hear from you. My phone number is 
506-756-8443 or I can be reached at  
junecrandall1205@gmail.com

	 Dear friends and members of the 
Elgin Ego Association thanks everybody 
for their continued support and helping us 
celebrate our many successes of the year. 
We are so happy to be able to continue to 
improve our park and bike trails. After the 
bike race, we received a lot of positive 

feedback on our new trails, and we are excited that we will be offering groomed 
trails this winter for fatbiking, hiking and snow shoeing. If you'd like to try fat 
biking or snowshoeing we have these items to rent just reachout and we will get 
you set up. 
	 The other thing we are excited for as we get into the cold weather is 
the skating rink at the park. Preparations are in place to open the rink as soon 
as conditions allow, and with our updated dusk-to-dawn lighting we'll all be 
able to skate even though the days are short. The support of the bottle drop 
off is incredible and we are so grateful for everyone who drops off their bottles 
to benefit our association, the revenue from this project really helps make our 
projects the huge successes they are!
	 As our 20th year comes to a close we need to give thanks to our past 
president, of 20 years, Moranda van Geest. We are going to us the words of Carol 
Martin to explain the journey Mornada lead us on over the past 20 years:
In the 90’s our community was found protesting the closure of the Elgin School.

We all lost in that battle with those that rules!
But then we moved on to organize the ELGIN ECO ASSOCIATION,

Moranda as president had us meeting in the school location.
But alas there was a problem to maintain the spot,
So we moved to thee halls within the village lot.

EEA grew from just a few from near to far and wide
MEMBERS joined, work began as many came on side.

When we welcomed the annual MOUNTAIN BIKE RACE of 120K,
We found ourselves over whelmed with Elgin’s busiest day.
2003, riders came from world over to conquer our Trails,

which were published to be the best mountain and the vales.
We all realized our village needed something special at heart,

so we got busy and built ELGIN ECO PARK.
An ice rink, basketball nets, gazebo, swings and walking trail,

It is a beautiful spot for the young and the frail.
Awesome leaders held SUMMER CAMP for our young girls and boys,

They learned outdoor survival, without electronic toys.
A day of swimming, canoeing, and fire without matches,

Preparing supper for parents with chili in batches.
NATURE CONSERVATION partnered to build the MAPLETON ACADIAN TRAIL.

We are Thankful for DONATIONS that came in without fail.
Popular spot for hiking in summer, winter, daytime or night,

Listening for owls, flying squirrels and birds in flight.
And to top it off we have a MAPLE SUGAR CAMP, ready for the future inspiration,

We are looking forward now to our younger generation.
All of this is amazing as we often hear,

So our gratitude to Moranda, for a top notch leader demonstration.
Twenty years of service for ELGIN ECO ASSOCIATION

Thank you Moranda
	 Please consider becoming, or renewing your membership to the Elgin Eco 
Association. Membership connects you with the community and makes you a part 
of all our amazing projects. Meetings are held the first Thursday of every month. 

Next Meeting is Thursday January 5th 7:00pm at the Elgin Senior's Centre.

Travel On
Put the past behind you
Ride brave into the wind
Seize a new adventure

Seek a new life to begin
Hit the road full throttle

Travel where you’ve never been
Don’t focus on the rear-view

Those miles won’t come again
Choose a destination

Where you weary would can mend
The happiness you seek

May be just around the bend.
(Author Unknown)

Happy New Year!

Light refreshments will be provided!
All health information will be private and confidential 

and remain the property of the individual.

This program is supported by Horizon Health, UNB 
Nursing Program, and the Elgin Seniors Citizens Club.

Contact Seniors President June Crandall at 506-756-8443 
for more information.

Clinic is open to all adults and ALL services are FREE.
Please take advantage of this program so that it can 

continue into the future. 
Thank you!

Bridging The Gap In Rural Health Care!

HOW? – 		 Adult Health Screening Clinic
WHERE? –	 Elgin Seniors Center, 
			   1866 Route 895, Elgin
WHEN? – 	 January 24, February 21 
			   and March 20

Screening Services Offered: Blood pressure checks, blood 
sugar levels, body mass index calculations, heart rate, 
blood oxygen levels, respiration rate, health education, 
community resources, etc. 
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Katherine MacLeod
Isaac Carter
Ryan Kilam

Bus: (506) 372-5394
Fax: (506) 372-4002

Contact our Local Office for your
Auto, Home and Commercial 

Insurance Quotes

3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6

www.westlandinsurance.ca

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

Waldorf Salad
3 Apples, leave the peel on one, 

peel the other 2
Cut in small cubes

Sprinkle 2 teaspoons of lemon juice 
over the apples and stir

Chop 1 stick of celery in cubes
Add ½ cup of chopped walnuts, and
½ cup blueberries or pineapple bits.

Mix in small bowl, ½ cup mayo,  
1 tablespoon white sugar and

 1 tablespoon vinegar.
Mix into apple mixture.

* Free Estimates

* Local, Long Distance and 

  International Moving

* Residential & Commercial Services

* Warehouse & Logistics Specialists

* Cross Docking

* Storage and Records Management

* Security System

Locally owned and operated
moncton@premierevanlines.com

www.premierevanlines.com
68 Desbrisay Ave.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.565.5516

	 Urban/Rural Rides provides 
transportation to seniors and 
low-income families for medical 
appointments and food bank access. 
As the demand for service continues to 
grow in the community of Three Rivers, 
the Town of Salisbury and throughout 
Southeast New Brunswick, the need 
to add more amazing volunteers to 
the team continues to be essential in 
supporting transportation requests. 
The goal is to make sure everyone who 
lacks transportation to appointments 
because they cannot drive, do not have 
a vehicle, and/or do not have family or 

neighbors who can assist them can find 
a friendly helping hand from a volunteer 
driver.
	 If you have a few hours a week 
to extend an act of kindness by driving 
someone to an appointment, please 
contact us. Volunteer drivers are 
reimbursed $.50/km as well as receive 
other community incentives.
	 Transportation is available 
Monday through Friday, from 8:30 a.m. 
to 4:30 p.m. To request a drive, please 
call us at 506-962-3073 or visit us online 
at http://www.urbanruralrides.ca for 
more information or to volunteer.

Help Us Help Others!

Volunteer Drivers Needed!

Urban/Rural Rides provides transportation to seniors and low-income
families for medical appointments and food bank access. As the
demand for service continues to grow in the community of Three
Rivers, the Town of Salisbury and throughout Southeast New
Brunswick, the need to add more amazing volunteers to the team
continues to be essential in supporting transportation requests. The
goal is to make sure everyone who lacks transportation to
appointments because they cannot drive, do not have a vehicle, and/or  
do not have family or neighbors who can assist them can find a friendly
helping hand from a volunteer driver.
 
If you have a few hours a week to extend an act of kindness by driving
someone to an appointment, please contact us. Volunteer drivers are
reimbursed $.50/km as well as receive other community incentives.
 
Transportation is available Monday through Friday, from 8:30 a.m. to
4:30 p.m. To request a drive, please call us at 506-962-3073 or visit us
online at http://www.urbanruralrides.ca for more information or to
volunteer.

Help Us Help Others!

Volunteer Drivers Needed!

Urban/Rural Rides provides transportation to seniors and low-income
families for medical appointments and food bank access. As the
demand for service continues to grow in the community of Three
Rivers, the Town of Salisbury and throughout Southeast New
Brunswick, the need to add more amazing volunteers to the team
continues to be essential in supporting transportation requests. The
goal is to make sure everyone who lacks transportation to
appointments because they cannot drive, do not have a vehicle, and/or  
do not have family or neighbors who can assist them can find a friendly
helping hand from a volunteer driver.
 
If you have a few hours a week to extend an act of kindness by driving
someone to an appointment, please contact us. Volunteer drivers are
reimbursed $.50/km as well as receive other community incentives.
 
Transportation is available Monday through Friday, from 8:30 a.m. to
4:30 p.m. To request a drive, please call us at 506-962-3073 or visit us
online at http://www.urbanruralrides.ca for more information or to
volunteer.

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

An image shows a path going through the woods. On one side is a sign that reads 
...LOVER'S LANE. On the opposite side is a sign that reads...NO DUMPING!

The late actress Zsa Zsa Gabor once said...I am a marvellous housekeeper.  
Every time I leave a man, I keep his house!

Life in the fast lane: The average bowling lane is 3 foot 6 inches wide and 60 
feet long but the gutter will gladly welcome your ball!

If you want to attract attention when surrounded by many people, go to the 
polar bear enclosure at the zoo and shout...come on Ralph, enough's enough! 
Take off that costume and come back to the office!

If you want to get the attention of your co-workers when in the bathroom at 
work, utter loud pain wracking screams, then emerge holding 
a large hen's egg. That will crack them up, no pun intended.

Health and Happiness to you and your's in  2024
Happy New Year 

Carla Ayles*, CLU® CHSTM  B.A. 
506-863-8528  
carla.ayles@sunlife.com 
sunlife.ca/carla.ayles

*Mutual fund business is done with your advisor through Sun Life Financial Investment Services (Canada) Inc. 
Advisors and their corporations conduct insurance business through Sun Life Financial Distributors (Canada) Inc. 
Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada is a member of the Sun Life Financial group of companies. 
© Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada, 2024. 

Life’s brighter under the sun

Advice from 
someone you trust.

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection•	
Tires•	
Complete Automotive Repair•	
Computer Diagnostics•	
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The Harrisons by Parker Goddard

It's New Years! So, I 
want you two to make a 

new years resolution!
I resolve to not fight 

with Wyatt all year
Can you shut 
up! I wanna 
tell mom my 
resolution!

NO! YOU
SHUT UP!

OH YEAH? 
I'LL MAKE 

YOU!
New Year's Resolutions. 

They never last, do they?

	 This year's History Walk was 
a bit shorter than those in the past, 
however we had a lot of information to 
share with those who joined in.
	 The walk started in the parking 
lot across from the Petitcodiac Baptist 
Church.
	 We begin in 1866, only six years 
after the first trains went through 
Petitcodiac, finding a Public Hall that 
was built with public funds raised by 
subscription. 
	 This Hall, located almost where 
the crosswalk and stop signs are now, 
served as a community meeting hall and 
a school. The Tutor was Tobias Addy.  
This small school house soon became 
overcrowded and a second building was 
erected in 1869 on adjoining lands. The 
Tutor at this time was John Baxter and 
he lived in rooms above the school. 
Four years later, 1873 this school also 
became too small and a larger school 
was built on Academy Lane. 
	 Years passed and homes were 
built on this corner including the home 
of Sherman and Jessie McCully(?) who 
was a cheese maker, his wife kept 
the books of the cheese factory. The 
home was constructed with no indoor 
plumbing and had a root cellar to keep 

the food cold. 
	 Another home on the corner 
was the MacPherson house that was 
moved to the corner of Old Post Road 
and Railway Avenue and eventually 
was used as Chumley’s Eatery. This 
building is currently being renovated 
for apartments.
	 The next home that was 
located on the corner was the home 
of Mrs Bessie Murree and her husband. 
Mrs Murree operated a Birthing Home 
here and many area people can relate 
to this address as their place of birth. 
After the birthing home closed she had 
a Senior’s home there.  Mr Clifford(?) 
Murree, who was a veteran, who 
served in WWII, passed away from 
tuberculosis.
	 Next house was the Murray 
McCaulley home. It was the location 
of the office of what became the 
Department of Natural Resources.  Mr. 
McCaulley was one of the first  District 
Rangers in this area. The large barn 
shown behind the house was where 
the truck and equipment for forest fire 
fighting were stored until the move to 
the buildings on Mill Road (now the 
location of SPOT).
	 The McCaulley house was 

September 30th, 2023 - A Beautiful Day For A Walk Around The Block
by Cathy Drury

renovated years later for apartments.
	 Thank you to Carol Plume for 
some of this information. Her childhood 
home still stands on the corner. Carol 
noted that the Old Post Road was at 
one time called Tannery Road.
	 Both The Murree and McCaulley 
homes were torn down to provide 
parking space for the Baptist Church.
	 The corner opposite the 
parking lot is occupied by Petitcodiac 
Baptist Church. moved to this location 
August 24th, 1910. This building was 
torn down August 31st 2016 following a 
devastating oil leak. On May 6th 2018 
a sod turning ceremony was held and 
December 23. 2018 the Ribbon Cutting 
ceremony took place with Mrs Jean 
Irving  cutting the Ribbon for the new 
building and the Dedication Service. 
It was with thanks to Mrs Irving for 
her very gracious generosity that the 
Church was rebuilt.
	 Today sees many activities 
taking place at the Baptist Church, 
Anniversary  gatherings, Birthday 
celebrations, KD lunch program for 
Senior High Youth, and potluck suppers 

to list a few.
	 Thank you to Joyce Barbour, 
church historian for the information.
	 Starting down Renfrew Street 
the next building was the Soldiers 
Memorial Hall. The corner stone was 
laid July 1st, 1921. A time capsule that 
was placed inside is now located at the 
Three Rivers Community War Museum.  
The time capsule contains newspapers, 
postage stamps, a few coins and a 1917 
list of names of some of the men and 
women from this area who served in 
WW I.
	 After many years of serving the 
Community the building was beyond 
repair and was torn down in 1969.  
Some of us remember the Christmas 
concerts, meeting Santa, watching 
plays and theatre productions to name 
only a few of the numerous activities 
that took place there.
	 Our next stop on our walk will 
be in next month's issue of the News 
and Views.
	 It will answer the question of 
just how long could it take the train to 
travel from Petitcodiac to Havelock?

The Baptist Church and the Soldiers Memorial Hall

Mrs Murree's and the McCaulley house
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Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac

Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body
Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Roadside AssistanceJames Hamilton
(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Auto Body & Towing

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB   

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies
CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Chimney Sweep

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

Instructor

Salisbury

Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
Petitcodiac, NB

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrician

Excavation

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3
Excavating

T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

Building Supplies

Hours: 
Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 

Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home Hardware 
Building Centre

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Consignment Store

Business Hours
Tues. - Sat. - 10am - 4pm

Closed Sunday and Monday

3154 Main Street
Salisbury, NB

Phone: 506-215-0238
Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy
Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Drug Store

Funeral Home

Real Estate

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)866-4480

Country Care
Special Care Home

Doris's Beauty Spot
10 Smith Street, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone: 756-8066
Hours

Wed. - Thurs: 9am - 4pm
Friday: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Doris L. McKay

Hair Salon

Real Estate

PC Repair

Ben.built.tuning@gmail.com  / 506-871-8335
Building and Repairing PC's since 1999

BEN'S PC REPAIR
PC repair and diagnostics

Custom PC's and Components
Disk cloning and data recovery

Virus Removal

Home Improvement

Contact us today for your free quote!
house.home.painting@gmail.com
Scott and Hannah - 506 229 1081

painting•	
drywall•	
flooring•	
more...•	

Yes, we do small jobs!

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

Camping

KATIE TAYLOR
SALES REPRESENTATIVE

506-229-1984

Real Estate

2 Mesheau St, Salisbury / 506-232-4288
Ray's Ride Repair

General Repairs of 
Outdoor Seasonal Equipment

ATV/UTV, dirt bikes, lawn tractors, 
push mowers, whipper snippers, 

pressure washers, generators & more

Seasonal Equipment Repair

Place your ad here
for ONLY

$18.00 per month

Serving: Petitcodiac, Havelock, Salisbury, 
Moncton, Sussex & Surrounding Areas

kelsey_cosman03@hotmail.com

Kelsey Cosman
Connors

Independent Scentsy 
Consultant

506.756.4071

Scentsy Consultant

6pm
4

4

Gone Welding
Portable Welding of All Metals

Phone: 866-9353

Welding

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, 
loader, float trucking: Gravel, 
Sandstone, Topsoil, Fill, 
Crushed Rock, Land Clearing, 
Wood Processing, Softwood & 
Hardwood, Septic Systems, 

Snow Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905

Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421

Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store

Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 7am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Real Estate
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Are you or someone you know look-
ing for a space to hold:

 

Meetings & Presentations•	

Family Reunions •	

 Birthday Parties•	

Showers•	

Why not check out the Maritime 

Motorsports Hall of Fame. 

We have two rooms available for 

rent at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac 

For more information call 756-2110 

Wi-Fi
available

Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or announce your special occasions.

Cost: $10, $20 to include a picture and $35 for an obituary with picture.
Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame building) during our business hours: 

Tuesday to Friday 9:30 am to 4:30 pm. For more information please call 756-2110

NEW WALL PANELLING
M.D.F. BACKED

1/8" x 4' x 8' White $10.00
1/4" x 4' x 8' White $18.00
1/4" x 4' x 8' Maple $18.00

Phone :506-232-2285

Located in Boundary Creek

FOR SALE

THANK YOU

OBITUARIES

Sudoku

The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and each of the nine 3x3 boxes 
(also called blocks or regions) contain the digits from 1 to 9.

7
 2

3
7

8 2

3 6

9

8
1 7

3
7 4 5

2

9
1

9

6 7
4

1 9
6

9 1

8
7

4
Answers on page 17

I would like to thank all those who 
came out to my Birthday Party. 
Thanks for the gifts and Cards and a 
Special Thanks to those who helped 
in the kitchen.

It was a good day.
Stan Price

MEMORIAL

	 It is with sadness the family 
announces the passing of Ruth Alward 
(Steeves), 86, widow of Royce Alward on 
November 22nd at the Jordan LifeCare 
Centre surrounded by her family. Born 
in Saint John she was a daughter of the 
late Melvin and Florence (Lounsbury) 
Steeves.  In her early working years 
Ruth was a Switchboard operator in 
Petitcodiac with NB Tel. and was a 
Foster Parent and provided child care 
in her home known to many children 
as Nanny Ruth. In later years she 
provided in home senior care. Ruth was 
a longtime volunteer with the NB Heart 
and Stroke Foundation and a member 
of the Lighthouse Assembly Church. She 
enjoyed gardening, knitting and her 
many feline friends.
	 Survived and sadly missed by her 
children Herb (Mathieu), Sharon Gaudet 
(Brian), Eleanor McVicar (Glen), Leslie 
Tingley, Jim (Corry),  Sheldon (Angela), 
Heather Demont (Martin), 13 cherished 
grandchildren, 12 great grandchildren, 
sisters Martha Carson and Brenda Wood, 
sister in law Jennie Steeves and several 
nieces and nephews. Predeceased by 
her husband Royce, sisters Edna Damon 
and Donna Carson and brothers Dean 
and Chester Steeves.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury & 
Armstrong Funeral Chapel, 506-372-
4800. Visitation was held on November 
24th from 6:00pm – 8:00 pm at 
Armstrong’s Funeral Chapel. A Funeral 
service was held Saturday at 11:00am 
from the Armstrong’s Funeral Chapel 
with Rev. Calvin Fenwick officiating. 
Interment will be held following the 
service at the Havelock Wesleyan 
Cemetery.
	 If desired, donations made to 
the Heart & Stroke Foundation would 
be appreciated by the family. Online 
condolences and donations may be 
made at www.keirsteads.ca

Ruth Alward
1937-2023

MEMORIAL

A Daily Thought
A Silent Tear

A Secret Wish that you were here
An Empty Space, no one can fill

Loving, Remembered but sadly missed 
by wife Laura, daughters Sandra and 
Janice, son Gary, grandchildren, family 

and friends.

In Loving Memory
Allister Lloyd

April 20, 1933 - January 8, 2022

THANK YOU

	 The family of the late Allen 
Carty would like to thank everyone 
for the kindness and support shown 
to our family during our recent loss.  
The many calls, cards, visits, prayers 
and donations in Allen’s memory 
were a great comfort to us during 
a very difficult time for our family.  
The kindness shown to our family 
will forever be remembered and 
appreciated.
Walter & Charlene Carty and family 

“Life as we know it has 
changed forever”

Nancy Van Ginkel (Plume)

Aug. 6, 1965 - Jan. 13, 2018

When tomorrow starts without me

Don't think we are far apart

For everytime you think of me

I'll be right here inside your heart

Love you forever

Nancy’s Family

MEETING SPACE
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Fenwick Burnham

1937-2023

	 It is with great sadness that we 
share the news of our father’s passing, 
Fenwick Burnham on November 23rd.  
Fenwick, or Fen to some, was born, and 
lived his entire life, and died at his home 
on the Coverdale Road. He may be the 
last of the original families who owned 
farms going from Salisbury to Riverview.
	 Fenwick spent his childhood on 
his parent’s dairy farm, attending a one 
room schoolhouse and later Salisbury 
Regional High School. It is here that he 
met the love of his life, Doreen Eagles.  
They married and purchased part of 
the original homestead which included 
a home built by his grandparents.  
Together, Doreen and Fenwick raised 
3 children. They also helped many of 
Doreen’s younger siblings learn to drive 
on the farm, with Fenwick being more 
like a big brother to them, rather than a 
brother-in-law.
	 Over the years, many extended 
family members spent summers at the 
farm, learning to make hay, drive a 
tractor or build go carts and dune buggies. 
Fenwick and Doreen both went out of 
their way to offer help to anyone who 
needed it, even welcoming people in the 
middle of the night during snowstorms.
	 Fenwick retired at 55 and 
decided to give up his side job of having 
beef cattle.  With the extra time on his 
hands, too many cookies were consumed, 
and he decided he needed a new hobby. 
He joined the Lions Club in Salisbury to 
everyone’s surprise, and never looked 

back. While he enjoyed his 37 years with 
CN, it never compared to the joy he 
found during his 30 years with Lions. His 
shifts selling 50/50 tickets up at the track 
and making pancakes on the 3rd Saturday 
of the month were priorities on his social 
calendar. His many years on the board of 
The Villa, helping with fundraisers and 
driving the tractor during the Salisbury 
Community Days helped him connect 
with people in a way that brought him 
true happiness. He recently received the 
prestigious Melvin Jones Award for his 
dedication.
	 Fenwick is survived by his three 
children, Kim (Vince), David (Winnifred) 
and Shelley (Steve), 8 grandchildren 
(Nicholas, Melinda, Kyla, Lindy, Mandy, 
Laura, Jessica, Tyler and special Chinese 
grandchild Sherry Liu Shijin), and 4 great 
grandchildren.  He is also survived by his 
only sister Ethel, sisters in law Marilyn, 
Carolyn, Georgia, Barb, Isabel and 
brother-in-law Bill. 
	 Kim, David and Shelley would 
like to thank the many people who 
helped over the recent months, in an 
effort to keep dad at home, which was 
his wish. A special thank you to Pete and 
Sandra Vuillemot have been so much 
more than neighbors over the last 35 
years, checking in on dad every day, 
inviting him to dinner, taking him on road 
trips and providing him with assistance 
on crossword puzzles. Thank you to our 
aunt, Marilyn Bishop, who spent countless 
hours caring for dad, offering advice and 
a listening ear. To Holly of the extra 
mural team, whose quick action ensured 
dad was comfortable right to the end, 
thank you.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury Funeral 
Home, 3350 Route 106 (506-372-4800) 
with visiting held Monday, November 27 
from 6 pm – 8 pm. The funeral was held 
Tuesday, November 28 at 11 am with Rev. 
Chris Hayes officiating.  Interment at Five 
Points Cemetery.
	 If desired, donations in memory 
of Fenwick to the Salisbury Lions Club or 
Local Food Bank would be appreciated 
by the family. Online condolences at  
www.keirsteads.ca

Ena Thorne
1933-2023

	 Ena Venetta Thorne, 90 of 
Kinnear Settlement passed away 
Saturday, November 25, 2023 at the 
Moncton Hospital.
	 Born in Kinnear Settlement, she 
was a daughter of the late Hartley and 
Hazel (McCully) Colpitts.  Ena was a life 
member, treasurer and WMS member of 
the former Kinnear Settlement Baptist 
Church. She was a past member of 
the Loyal True Blue Lodge, Wheaton 
Settlement and the Kinnear Settlement 
W.I. She enjoyed being a homemaker and 
her family, especially her grandchildren 
and great grandchildren gave her great 
joy. Throughout the years Ena enjoyed 
making many quilts.
  She is survived and sadly missed by her 
sons Barry (Kathy), Philip (Shelley) and 
Brent (Stephanie); grandchildren Kristin 
Wilson (Allison), Brennan (Andrea), 
Ryan (Nancy), Tammy-Lynn McFarlane 
(Danny), Jason (Alyssa) and Jeremy; 
thirteen great grandchildren and several 
nieces and nephews. Ena was the last 
surviving member of her immediate 
family. Predeceased by her husband 
Donald; sisters Jessie McLean, Evelyn 
Constantine, Pauline Plume and Alice 
Crandall and brothers Walter, Eddie, 
Evans and Floyd.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury Funeral 
Home, 3350 Route 106 (506-372-4800) 
with visiting held Tuesday, November 28 
from 6 pm - 8 pm. The funeral was held 
in the chapel Wednesday, November 
29 at 2 pm with Rev. David Woodworth 
officiating. Interment at Kinnear 
Settlement Cemetery.
	 If desired, donations to the 
Kinnear Settlement Cemetery would be 
appreciated by the family.
	 Online condolences at  
www.keirsteads.ca

Chickadee Hollow Cleaning & Maintenence
Middlesex Rd - Colpitts Settlement

Looking for someone to
tidy up your nest?

Cleaning and dusting any room •	
Organizing and/or decluttering garages, sheds, or rooms•	

Scraping and painting window frames and exterior walls on  •	
a small out-buildings, or interior walls in your home

Minor repairs, yard clean-up, flower bed clean-up or planting•	
Building animal stalls, and install automatic waterbowls, etc to •	

make life easier on your hobby farm
Just call, text, or leave a message to let me know 

what projects you have for me to tackle!
Diana Sipkema 506-435-4470(cell)/506-372-4091(home)

Honest - Reliable - Hard Working

	 It is with great sadness that 
we announce the passing of Cpl. Allen 
Taylor Carty of Salisbury, New Brunswick 
on Saturday, November 11, 2023 at his 
residence in Moncton, New Brunswick. 
Born on October 20, 1978, he was 
the son of Walter Carty and Charlene 
(MacPherson) Carty.
	 Cpl. Carty proudly served in 
the Canadian Armed Forces for 11 years 
as a combat engineer as an explosive 
ordnance disposal specialist. Throughout 
his career with the Canadian Armed 
Forces, he trained throughout Canada 
and the United States. He served 
two tours to Afghanistan, June 2007 – 
September 2007 and September 2008 – 
May 2009 with the EROC crew from 4ESR. 
Allen was a proud SAPPER.
	 Allen’s greatest joy in life was 
his children Quentyn, Sicillie, Braeden, 
and Sadie, along with his nephews 
Colby, Aiden, Isaac, Haidyn, Madden 
and nieces Ocean, Jetta and Nova. Allen 
held a special love for all the children of 
Bear Drive, for Shelley Polchies and her 
daughters, Marissa and Myla, along with 
his motocross family especially Dennis 
and Dustin Burbridge.
	 Allen will forever be remembered 
as a loving father, son, brother, partner, 
and friend. Allen leaves behind many 
memories and stories. He will forever be 
deeply missed beyond words and forever 
loved by all who knew him.
	 In addition to his parents, his 
biological mother Colleen Tremblay 
(Randy), sister Kellie Carty (Tyler), his wife 
Nicole Marie Carty (Derrico), his 4 children, 
Quentyn John McCormack, Sicillie Ann 
McCormack, Braeden Kael Carty, Sadie 
Fawn-Marie Carty (Faith), his mother in-
law, Bernadette Derrico, several nieces 
and nephews, aunts, uncles, cousins and 
countless friends throughout his days in 
Salisbury especially his best cousin Newel 
Leaman and best bud Matt Leadbetter, 
within our community St. Mary’s First 
Nation, the Atlantic Motocross, and CFB 
Gagetown – 4ESR.
	 Resting at the Salisbury Funeral 
Home, 3350 Route 106 (506)372-4800 
with visiting Wednesday from 5 pm 
to 6:30 pm followed by a service in 
the chapel at 7 pm. Allen will then 
be transferred to the care of Bishop's 
Funeral Home in Fredericton.
	 At the request of his children, 
Allen will be resting traditionally at 
his family home at 185 Bear Drive, 
Fredericton, New Brunswick beginning 

on Thursday, November 16th, 2023 at 
1PM through to Saturday, November 
18th, 2023. A service will take place at 
the Maqiyahtimok Center, 247 Maliseet 
Drive, beginning at 2PM. Following the 
service a Celebration of Life will take 
place at our family home with all that 
Allen loved, burnouts from the dirt bikes, 
fireworks and a "bomb" fire.
	 If desired, donations in 
memory of Allen to a Local Food 
Bank would be appreciated by 
the family. Online condolences at  
www.keirsteads.ca

Allen Carty
1978-2023
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CHURCH SERVICES

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Morning Worship at 11am
ALL WELCOME!

Salisbury United Church
76 Smith Street, Salisbury

Service at 10am
All Welcome!

Petitcodiac Baptist Church

Sunday Morning Service •	  
	 @ 10:30 am (Nursery is available)

Sunday School JAM •	  
	 Sundays @ 10:30 am (K – Gr. 5)

Pickleball -•	 				  
	 Mondays @ 7:00pm

Discovery Kids •	  
	 Thursdays @ 6:30 pm (K – Gr.5)

Petty Puppeteers •	  
	 Tuesdays @ 6:15 pm

Youth BLAST •	  
	 Tuesdays @ 7:30 pm (Gr. 6 – 12)

KD Lunch •	
	 Wednesdays @ Noon (Gr. 9 - 12)

Everyone is welcome. 
For more information call 756-2295, 

visit our webpage  
http://www.petitcodiacbaptist.ca 

or visit our Facebook page.
Pastors:  

David Woodworth (Sr. Pastor), 
Mackenzie Hiltz

Salisbury Baptist Church
3128 Main St, Salisbury, NB

Sunday Morning Worship 
Service is at 10:30

Please Like us on Facebook to find out 
more information on activities, and 
Youth Services!

St. Andrew's Anglican Church
62 Church St, Petitcodiac
Sunday Morning Worships

Service at 9:00am
Wednesdays - Youth group 

(ages 9-14) from 7 - 8:30pm

Petitcodiac Mennonite Church
Worship Service 11:00 am.

New Hope Community Church
"from Strangers to Friends to Family"

47529 Homestead Road
Sundays

	 - NewHopeKids - 11am
	 - Worship 11am

Like and watch us on Facebook!
(506) 878-1085 newhope.nb@gmail.com

New Canaan Baptist Church
6145 Route 112 - New Canaan, NB
Morning services at 11:00 am each 

Sunday morning

Cornerstone Community Church
530 River Glade Road
Wheaton Settlement

Sunday morning service @ 11 am
Come out and join us.

First North River Baptist Church
573 Blakney Road, Fawcett Hill

Morning Worship Service 
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome
Pastor Reg Thomas

Youth Group – Thursday 6:30pm
For more information 756-8580

Centerpoint Wesleyan Church
1988 Rte 885 Havelock

Morning Worship Service
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome!
Pastor Glen McVicar - 750 0050

Kids Club - Tuesday 6:15pm
Youth Group - Thursday 6:30pm

For more information call
Aaron McVicar - 750 3301

Second North River Baptist Church
3327 Route 112

Sunday School: grade 1 - adult: 9:45am
Morning service 11 AM
Pastor Doug Howatt
Everyone Welcome!

First Elgin Baptist Church
21 River Road, Elgin

Sunday Worship Service 10:00am
Nursery & Kingdom Kids Available 

Jr. Youth - Wednesday 6:00pm
Sr. Youth - Tuesday 7:00pm

Prayer meeting - Wednesday 7:30pm

Everyone Welcome

Salisbury United 
Pentecostal Church

2807 Fredericton Road, Salisbury NB

Service at 10:30am Sunday
Bible study, Tuesday night at 7pm
Join us for a great Bible teacher!

Canaan United Pentecostal Church
7661 Hwy 112 Hunters Home, NB

Sunday at 2:30pm
Pastor David Poirier

All are Welcome!

CHURCH SERVICES

If you have an event, yard sale,  articles for sale or a 
thank you that you wold like to place in the Classifieds 

give us a call and we can help you. Church Service 
listings are free.

Phone 506-756-2110.

Recharge
	 I probably don’t need to tell you 
that this time of year is very busy. With 
the Christmas season and then a New 
Year where we are supposed to “Make 
a fresh start,” it can be overwhelming. 
And as the cold of January sets in, for 
many people it just turns “Blah!”
	 Does it really need to be this 
way? Constantly running and trying 
to achieve can be a very consuming 
business. It seems a person can never 
get a break.
	 Well, you were never designed 
to run that way. Your creator and 
designer knows you have limits, and He 
wants you to live within them. 
	 In Psalm 46:10 it is written, 
“Be still, and know that I am God; I 
will be exalted among the nations, I 
will be exalted in the earth.” How can 
we know God better? It is done in the 
stillness of our lives. The busyness can 
be a distraction and make us miss the 
important things of life, family, friends 
and even God Himself.
	 Jesus also knew many are 
stressed out and deeply troubled. In 
Matthew 11:28-30 He said “Come to me, 
all you who are weary and burdened, 
and I will give you rest. Take my yoke 
upon you and learn from me, for I am 
gentle and humble in heart, and you 

will find rest for your souls. For my 
yoke is easy and my burden is light.”
	 So our creator and our savior 
call out to us and invite us into their 
presence. They are not telling us to 
“Get busy” or “give more,” but they are 
saying “I Love You,” “Spend some time 
with me,” “Slow down and enjoy the 
quiet with Me,”  “Come and sit and get 
to know me better,” and “I will never 
ask you to do what you are unable to do 
and I will never burden you to make you 
despair.”
	 God wants us to have “Peace 
like a river”, but our culture wants to 
us to “Stay busy and work hard”.  One 
wants to give us peace, one wants to 
take it away.
	 God wants to recharge our 
batteries and the culture wants to drain 
them. Both are calling out to you, and 
both want your soul. Which one should 
you listen to? For me, I want the One 
who recharges me and gives me peace.  
They are both calling you as well. Who 
will you listen to?
	 Best wishes for 2024 and I hope 
a beginning of recharged batteries and 
peace.

Dave McPherson
Pastor of New Canaan Baptist Church, 

Route 112.

	 With December receding and 
January in the offing I can almost feel 
the eager throes of the “New Year” 
chomping at the bit. While old man 
winter is still very much alive and armed 
with snowballs, ice pellets, impending 
storms, subzero temperatures and 
frozen noses; and just to ambush the 
dreamers, an up-coming thaw or two 
(just long enough for the unwary to toss 
off ear-muffs and long johns).
	 January is welcomed in by a 
sweet little cherub, naked as a jay-
bird, while the old codger of 2023 
is exhausted (and seemingly lost his 
razor). He's aged a lot in a year.
	 The main attraction of the 
new year I think is “Hope” - planning 
again to make resolutions (and stick to 
them). You may think it a silly custom, 
but no custom that tells us that “it's 
never too late to start again” is silly. 
Remember the old adage: “If at first 
you don't succeed, try, try again” and 
the new year is always incentive to do 
just that. “Not committing” is giving 
up, and nothing good or worthwhile is 
ever attained by quitting. Getting a 
second wind and maybe re-adjusting 
the load of priorities is always 
worthwhile, physically, mentally, and 
financially, but always top the list 
with the “spiritual” because we're not 
just flesh and bone, but unlike brute 
beasts, we have been given a capacity 
to retain the mind of God. Let's not 
waste it. Start the new year off with 
faith, hope, and a whole lot of love.
	 The tracks through the snow 

Resolutions
by Gloria Scribner

A Child of God
by Gloria Scribner 

If your head can think some wise “decides”
And your hands can give some care besides
If your heart can love when hope has died

You can be a child of God

If you close your eyes when you shouldn't look
'Cause you've read His word in the Holy book
If you hear his voice in the rippling brook

Then you're surely a child of God

If you wait with patience to be a friend
And don't run off, but they can depend
On you to lead if the trail should end

I believe you're a child of God

If you cannot lie, but love the truth
If you trust the Lord you are living proof
That your prayers will sail right through the roof

To the very heart of God

So if you're willing to take his hand
And you live your life as the Savior planned

Tomorrow you will understand
“He's” so glad you're “a child of God”

have been tramped down over the 
years by our fore-fathers, and by Christ 
Himself. Don't be ashamed to walk in 
them. You may slip and slide, maybe 
even go for a flat-on-your-face tumble, 
but keep getting up. Each time it will 
be easier. Ignore the scoffers, and learn 
where the road-hazards lie. As time 
goes by, you'll be flying on auto-pilot.
	 Happy New Year!
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Sudoku  (page 14)     Answers

7 5 1
9 2 8

6 3 4
3 6 9
5 7 4

8 1 2
4 2 8
3 1 6

7 5 9

8 9 6
5 1 7

2 4 3
7 4 5
6 2 3

1 9 8
2 3 1
9 8 4

6 7 5

3 8 2
4 7 5

1 6 9
4 5 6
9 3 1

2 8 7
1 9 7
8 6 2

5 4 3

Eastern Container Services
Low Cost Self Storage

Commercial Storage
Residential Storage

Phone: 506-850-3059

Happy New Year! 
	 Join us in 2024!  Our Potluck 
lunch meetings are held the third 
Friday each month at 12 noon. We 
have a potluck social lunch, then our 

Salisbury Legion 

 
 
                                               

Regular Hours 
Tuesday 6 pm ‘til close 

Wednesday & Thursday 5 pm ‘til close 
Friday & Saturday 2 pm ‘til close  

Join us some time on one of these frosty evenings  
HAPPENING THIS MONTH AT OUR LEGION 

Schedules are weather permitting 
                   Tuesday evening Legion Line Dancing - 6:30 to 7:30 pm Drop In $5 
                   Wednesday evening Trivia Night - 7:00 pm 
                   Thursday evenings League Darts - 7:30 pm 
                   Friday evenings Bean Bag/Washer Toss - 7:30 pm - $3.00 a round & Blind Draw 
                   Saturday evenings Meat Darts - 7:30 pm - $3.00 a round & Blind Draw 
                   Continuously: Board Games, Cards, Pool, Shuffle Board, Free WIFI 
                   and Internet computer for Legion members during business hours 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Due to circumstances beyond our control, the elections for the Branch Executive of our 
Legion had to be postponed. The new scheduled date is Jan 08 2024 at 7:30 p.m. Legion 
members are encouraged to attend and support our Branch.  
 

Memberships for 2024 are now due. Please renew at the Legion during business hours to 
keep your standing current.  
 
Membership purchases today support veterans this year and support the remembrance of veterans every year. 

Salisbury Legion  

C A T E R I N G 
FAMILY GATHERINGS - MEETINGS – PARTIES - WEDDINGS 

See our Menu of Options on Salisbury Legion Facebook 
If you are wanting a great place to rent call (506) 372-4730 (506) 372-5759 

 
 

 

      JANUARY 2024 

quick meeting. Come join in the fun at 
13 Mill Road (Anagance Public Hall) in 
Anagance, anyone 50+ is welcome to 
check us out!
Dates of Upcoming mtgs: Fri, Jan 19, Fri 
Feb 16
	 This year we will be having 
more informational sessions, such as, 
financial planning, how to stay active, a 
bingo night & more!
	 Have an idea for an activity? 
Let Salma know! Phone – 506-688-
2831, email – salma@offgridadventure.
ca or drop by her home! 16 Mill Road, 
Anagance.

New Winter 2024 Campground Operation Dates!
Jan 2 to Feb 15, 2024 Campground CLOSED!
Feb 16 – 19 OPEN for Family Day long weekend
Feb 20 – Mar 1 Campground OPEN for camping, day use passes
Mar 2 – 10 OPEN for March Break

Horse Park Operation
Jan 2 to Mar 10, 2024 Boarding and Indoor Arena OPEN BY APPOINTMENT ONLY!

Happy New Year from
Off Grid Adventure!

During the last two winters, we noticed that 
our expenses for staying open exceeded the 
total number of visitors/campers who came 
by. This year the campground & Adventure 
Park will be closed after New Year’s Day 
until the Family Day weekend. The Horse 
boarding facilities with the indoor arena is open by appointment only. 
	 We're staying put during the winter, tending to the fire, and gearing up for 
an incredible spring and summer ahead! Visitors are absolutely welcome, but we 
kindly ask you to make an appointment to tour the horse boarding facilities or our 
off-grid home. Give us a ring at 506-688-2831 to schedule your visit!

or "bad" cholesterol, were more likely 
to develop atherosclerosis and other 
cardiovascular problems. They also 
found that reducing LDL cholesterol 
levels through diet and medication can 
significantly reduce the risk of heart 
disease.
	 There are important implications 
of this research for the prevention and 
treatment of cardiovascular disease in 
children and young adults. By identifying 
and mitigating risk factors early in 
life, it may be possible to prevent the 
development of heart disease later on.
	 To combat childhood obesity, 
the recommendation is a multifaceted 
approach that includes healthy eating, 
regular exercise, avoiding exposure 
to environmental toxins such as 
second-hand smoke, and behavioral 
interventions, with an emphasis on 
starting early.
	 But there are a few fundamental 
problems. One, infants and young 
children have no capacity to lobby for 
their health. They are utterly dependent 
on their caregivers and the environment 

in which they live. Two, young people 
tend to feel immortal. They willfully 
indulge in high levels of risk. Three, by 
the time mid-life arrives, it’s often too 
late to erase the cumulative negative 
health impacts of poor lifestyle.
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Heart Disease Prevention
(cont. from page 5)
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Salisbury Happenings

506-215-6791

Happy New Year!
From the Mayor, 

Council and staff of 
the Town of Salisbury, 

all the best to you 
and your loved 

ones in 
2024!

Holiday Season In Salisbury
	 Santa Claus spent some time in Salisbury this Christmas season with a number of special events in the community, including the Tree Lighting at Highland 

Park, the first annual Cookie Crawl, a children’s Christmas Craft night, and the Salisbury Christmas Parade brought to you by Scooptopia, which featured over 30 
entries. We hope you had a great time celebrating the Holiday Season with us!

Animal Control Services
	 New Brunswick SPCA will provide Animal Control services for Salisbury 
again in 2024. Please direct any dog-related complaints or inquiries to New 
Brunswick SPCA at 1-877-722-1522.
	 For information on stray or lost dogs, visit the New Brunswick SPCA Animal 
Protection Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/newbrunswickspca.
	 Also, a reminder to those with dogs in Ward 3 (the former Village of 
Salisbury limits) that Highland Park and the Wetland Trail are NOT “dog parks;” 
that is, dogs MUST be kept on leashes in public spaces such as these areas.
	 Allowing your dog to run loose is a violation of By-law No. 41 (Animal 
Control By-law).
	 The municipality, and especially the wildlife, thank you for your 
understanding with regards to this.

2024 Salisbury Dog Tags
*For Residents Of Ward 3 Only (Former Village Of Salisbury Boundary)*

2024 Salisbury Dog Tags must be purchased by the end of March to avoid 
paying a late fee (a $15.00 penalty will be added to the regular registration 

fee for tags not bought before April 1st).
	 Registration fees are:	 $10.00 for spayed or neutered dogs; or
				    $30.00 if not spayed or neutered.
Every owner of a dog(s) over the age of three (3) months shall have such 
dog(s) vaccinated against distemper and canine parvovirus and must repeat 
this process every two (2) years thereafter.
	 Every owner of a dog(s) over the age of four (4) months, shall have 
such dog(s) vaccinated against rabies and every three (3) years thereafter.
	 In order to buy a dog tag you must show an official receipt from 
a licensed veterinarian hospital with the breed, colour and name of dog 
showing on receipt, as well as the veterinarian hospital tag number.

***NO ONE WILL BE ISSUED A DOG TAG WITHOUT THE OFFICIAL RECEIPT***
	 Salisbury Dog Tags may be purchased at the Town Office at 56 Douglas 
Street during regular business hours or at Salisbury Silver Fox Veterinary 
Centre.
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Store Hours

Monday - Friday : 9am to 6pm / Saturday: 9am to 4pm
Sunday - 12 - 4pm

Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone: (506) 372-4760

May the new year bring you health, 
happiness and prosperity.

Happy New Year 2024

Salisbury 250
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3:00
3:15
3:30
3:45
4:00
4:15
4:30
4:45
5:00
5:15
5:30
5:45
6:00 Pickleball Yin Yoga
6:15 SBC SJCC SJCC
6:30
6:45
7:00 Zumba
7:15 SES
7:30
7:45
8:00
8:15
8:30
8:45

Flow Yoga

Fitness ProgramIndoor Walk

Free Seniors Fit.

Thursday

Pickleball
SBC

SBC

SBC

From The Department Of Recreation And Wellness
	 Salisbury Recreation and Wellness has adult and children’s snowshoes, 
adult cross-country skis and boots, and fat bikes available to borrow during the 
Winter months. To reserve equipment and arrange for pick-up, call 372-3230 or 
email recreation@salisburynb.ca
	 The Salisbury outdoor rink on Douglas Street will soon be open. Our rink, 
located across the street from the municipal grounds, will be open 7 days a 
week, weather permitting. On Saturday and Sunday mornings, the rink will open 
at 11am.

For updates, follow the Town of Salisbury Facebook page or call the 
municipal office at 372-3230

Salisbury
Fitness and Pickleball 

Schedule

Salisbury Playgroup – Meets Tuesdays starting January 9 from 10:00-11:30am.
Story Time – Thursdays at 10:30am.. Stories, songs, and play for young 

children.
Drop-In Knit – Fridays from 10:30am-12:00pm. Adults can bring a craft project 

to work on.
Cat Scrape Painting (Registration required) – Wednesday, January 3 at 2:00pm. 

Ages 8 and up (children under 12 must be accompanied by an adult).
Kids Crafternoon – Saturday, January 6 at 3:00pm. Make a Winter craft.
Book Club for Adults - We will discuss This Is How It Always Is by Laurie Frankel 

on January 10 at 6:15pm. New members welcome!
Coping Toolbox (Registration required) – Wednesday, January 17 at 3:00pm. A 

workshop with the Canadian Mental Health Association to learn a collection of 
skills, techniques, items, and other suggestions that you can turn to as soon as 
you start to feel anxious or distressed.

LEGO® Challenge – Saturday January 20 from 3:00-4:00pm. Kids can build this 
month’s challenge out of LEGO® bricks or design your own creation to put on 
display in the library.

Adult Craft: Macrame Plant Hanger (Registration required) – Wednesday, 
January 24 at 6:30pm.

Family Literacy Day Scavenger Hunt – Saturday, January 27
Adult Board Game Night – Wednesday, January 31 from 6:30-8:00pm.

These programs are offered free of charge. For more information,  
call the library at 372-3240.

Happening in January at the Library

The library is located at 
3215 Main Street in Salisbury

Library Open Hours:
Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays, 
and Saturdays - 10am-12pm 

and 1-5pm

Wednesdays - 1-5pm and 
6-8pm

	 Do you know of someone who 
has made significant contributions to the 
history of Salisbury? Is there a building 
that’s been around for decades and has 
a strong purpose in the area? We want 
to hear about it all!
	 As part of the 250 programming, 
the Salisbury 250 Committee is looking 
for nominations for historical people, 
places, and things 
for an interactive 
banner program 
designed to honour 
these individuals and 
educate Salisbury 
residents on their 
contributions. This 
initiative draws 
inspiration from the 
Veteran banners and 

graduate banners that grace the central 
streets of Salisbury each year.
	 To fully capture the roots of the 
area, we are looking for public input and 
nominations for these banners. Elements 
may include people, places, buildings, 
organizations, etc. They could be native 
to the area, lived here at some point, 
or made a significant contribution to 

Salisbury at any time 
in the area’s history.
	 If you would 
like to nominate 
an element in 
Salisbury history 
for consideration, 
please complete 
the form here:  
https://forms.gle/
UnJjVcb2f9uVSyup8

Christmas Tree Disposal
	 Residents who wish to drop-
off their Christmas tree can do so at 
the following site: Town of Salisbury 
Wastewater Treatment Facility, 47 
Government Road (in designated area).
	 Tree bags, tinsel, ornaments, 
nails, tree skirts, string, stands, etc., 
must be removed before disposal.
Christmas wreaths will NOT be 
accepted.

Hazardous Waste Drop-Off 
Mobile Eco-Depot

	 Southeast ECO360's Mobile Eco-
Depot will be in Salisbury for two days 
this month – on Wednesday, January 17 
and Thursday, January 18 from noon-
8:00pm both days. They will be set 
up in the parking lot of the Salisbury 
Baptist Church at 3128 Main Street. For 
more information, visit them online at  
www.eco360.ca.
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Salisbury Lions BINGO
Every Tuesday, 7:00pm
Salisbury Lions Club

63 Peter Street

Entry Fees:
9 Face entry - $15.00
6 Face entry - $13.00

Other sheets-prices vary  
by game type 

Canteen serves Hot dogs, cold drinks, snacks, ice cream, coffee

SALISBURY LIONS CLUB

Pancake & Sausage Breakfast,
Salisbury Lions Club

63 Peter Street, Salisbury

Saturday, January 20th - 7:00 am TO 10:00 am
Saturday, February 17th - 7:00 am TO 10:00 am

Saturday, March 16th - 7:00 am TO 10:00 am

Breakfast Includes:
Pancakes, Sausages, Sweet, Maple Syrup, 

Coffee, Tea, or Juice
In Support of Lions Community Projects

Cost:
Children under 6 are free
Children 6 – 10 are $5.00

All others $10.00
Cash, debit, and credit accepted

Take out is available

from Salisbury Lions Club

The HubCap Comedy Festival presents 
stand-up comedy at the Salisbury Lions Club!

Tickets are available from Salisbury Lion's Club members
 (506) 372-9132 or at the Salisbury Pharmacy 
Online ticket purchase will be available soon

Thursday, February 1, 2024 @ 7 pm. 
STAND-UP COMEDIANS Maddy Kelly, Todd Graham, Jon Steinberg, Jason Blanchard

Please follow our Facebook page for more information
 and online ticket purchases. 

2L Assorted Pepsi Flavours 20" Sparlkers - 8 Pack

Why pay up to $57.99?

Flash, Flicker, Flare Kit

$28.50!
Why pay up to $45.99?

Whiskey Tango

$6.00! 
3 for

$5.00!
Why pay up to $2.99 for one?

Cherry Box Kit

$53.00!
Why pay up to $89.99?

Why pay up to $149.99?

 $72.00!

King of Cool Kit

$29.00!
Why pay up to $30.99?

Grave Digger Cake

$19.50!
Why pay up to $37.99?

$25.00!

Thunder Storm Cake


